


June 4th, 1945. Dear Mrs. Billington Greig,

I recommend you to write to the following:—

Dear Member,
The war in Europe is over. We are now ready to 

go ahead. Many jobs ably done by women during the 

past six years will automatically come to an end, and they 

will have leisure for political or social service again.

Our General Election activity Is bringing us to the 

notice of many sympathisers for the first time, so this is 

the psychological moment for a new membership drive. 

Although our membership Is growing steadily, it must grow 
rapidly larger to be adequate to the National and Civic 

work we want to do.

We have set ourselves a target of 15,000 new 

members. Will you send us the names and addresses and 

occupation of every woman you think could be interested 

and I will write to them from Headquarters.

PLEASE FILL IN the names on the back of this 

letter and return to me. Thank you. 1 know I can count 

on your co-operation.

Yours sincerely,

T. BILLINGTON GREIG

NAME. OCCUPATiON ADDRESS

* I. You can mention my name. 2. Please do not 
mention my name.

Yours sincerely,

(Signature)

Address........................................................

* Please strike out I or 2.

Honorary Director.





/OUR REF.

TC/K2013OUR REF.H . W. SMITH , 
SOLICITOR , 

TOW N CLERK.
TELEPHONE NOS. 3242-43.

Sth June 1953

Dear Msidain,

re Miss Nina Boyle

With reference to your letter of the 3^^ June, I have referred to the 
local weekly newspaper, the "Keighley News", and in the issue of 30th March 
I9I8, it is stated "If he (the Returning Officer) should decide to let the 
nomination pass it will he the first case, we believe, of a woman actually 
standing as a candidate for parliament."

The issue for 6th April refers to Miss Boyle having written to the Home 
Secretary on the constitutional point as to whether or not a woman could 
stand for parliament, and goes oi^to state that the reply was that the matter 
could only be determined authoril^avely by Court of Law. The date for delivery
of nominations was Friday, the 19^h April and the "Keighley News" for the 

following day, the 20th April, states that on one of Mss Boyle’s nomination 
papers appeared the name of a non-voter and on the other the name of a person 
who resided outside the constituency. Those irregularities consequently 
rendered her nomination void. The date of the bye-election was April 26th.

At the general election in December 1918, it appears that there was talk 
of Miss Boyle being nominated, but the newspaper makes no reference to it in

Mrs. T. Billington Greig, 
12A Belsize lark Gardens, 

Hampstead,
LONDON N.W. 3.
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